St John’s Group Practice

Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 23rd May 2012

Present:
Mrs S Bullock, Reception Manager

Mrs C Smith, Administration Assistant



Mrs J Temporal, Administration Assistant



Mrs I Allan



Mr J Lilley



Ms J Stoakes representing Stenson Court

Apologies:
Mr H Ellis

Mrs Smith welcomed and thanked everyone attending the meeting and welcomed Joanne Stoakes who was introduced as the newest member of the group representing the patients of Stenson Court Residential Home.

Carolyn distributed copies of comments made on the Practice Survey, a break down of the ethnicities and also the action plan for the group to view as asked for at the previous meeting. 

Practice News

Dr Cope is retiring from the Surgery on Friday 1st June, she will however be returning during the summer to cover a few locum sessions.  Dr Jawaid has been appointed the new female GP for the practice; she has been with us for a few months covering locum surgeries.

We also have a new Health Care Assistant/Phlebotomist, her name is Michelle Tyas.

Following on the action plan, notices are now displayed in the waiting rooms informing patients of evening and Saturday surgery times. It has not been possible to investigate the telephone queuing system or an electronic display board due the absence of the Practice Manager.
The practice will be implementing a summer newsletter in the next few weeks; this will incorporate the late night/Saturday appointment system.

Joanne Stoakes commented that on behalf of the patients at Stenson Court she felt the surgery offered fantastic support and help to the residents.   She is also a member of the Scott Practice PPG in her capacity of Assistant Manager for the home and had suggested to their group that patient support groups could be introduced – this has happened and was a huge success giving herself and members of her staff a greater insight and a patients view into chronic illnesses e.g. Diabetes, COPD, Epilepsy etc and how these illnesses present.   Joanne had spoken with Rose Fells at the Scott Practice to see whether it would be possible to integrate these sessions with patients at St Johns Group Practice – this will be discussed on Gill Shillitoe’s return.
Mr Lilley suggested to the group that we do not hold a meeting during June due to the absence of the Practice Manager as there would be no time to implement any suggestions that had been made on the Action Plan.  

Copies of minutes to all attendees.  

Copies of minutes to all patients who registered an interest in joining the group.


Copies of minutes and handout to Ms Saville and Mr Ellis.

It was agreed to hold the next meeting Wednesday 18th July at 12 noon, the group were asked to think about suggestions for the next survey which would take place in October.

